
DRAFT MINUTES 

 

At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so 

they may be subject to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to 

confirm whether or not they have been amended 

 

Minutes of the Meeting of Lanlivery Parish Council held in the Village 

Hall on Wednesday 7
th

 March 2018 at 7.00pm 

 

17/137 Present Cllrs Sinkins, Challis, Paterson, Turner  

 

In attendance  The Parish Clerk, Sally Vincent 

1 member of the public 

     

17/138 Apologies Cllr Haley, Cllr Richards, Cllr Roberts 

    Cornwall Councillor Colin Martin 

PCSO Jamie Ward  

 

17/139 Declaration of Interests 

i. Pecuniary - None  

ii. Non Registerable – None  
iii. Dispensations - None 

 

17/140 Public Questions/Police Report 

Police Report  

There had been no recorded crime in the parish in February but 3 incidents had 

been recorded (public safety). 

Public Questions 

Ed Veerman queried why the public footpath by the Crown was still closed. 

He appreciated that sewage was leaking on to the path but this had been 

reported to Cornwall Council and the Environment Agency about a year ago 

and it was inexcusable that the pollution was still happening. Quite apart from 

the risk to human health there was also a very real risk of polluting the water 

courses.  The Chairman confirmed that Cllr Martin had been asked to follow 

up the cause of the contamination and requested that he report back to the 

Clerk urgently. Initial tests had indicated that the source of the problem was 

not the Crown Inn but given that the pub was adjacent and above the leakage 

and the positioning of sewage pipes and septic tanks serving other properties 

in the area made them unlikely sources, members still considered that it was 

very probable that the leakage was coming from there. 

 

17/141 Minutes of Meeting held on 7
th

 February 2018 

It was proposed by Cllr Paterson, seconded Cllr Turner and RESOLVED that 

the minutes be confirmed and signed by the Chairman 

 

17/142 Matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda – for report only 

17/127. Roselyon School had yet to finalise a date for the site meeting in 

respect of the passing places required as a condition of their planning 

permission. 

          



17/143 To receive reports from the Cornwall Councillor  

No report. 

 

17/144 Accounts for Approval 

Cllr Challis proposed, Cllr Paterson seconded and it was RESOLVED that 

accounts to the value of £1,378.47 should be approved 

 

17/145 Resolutions from Councillors 

None.  

 

17/146 Correspondence – for information only  

The correspondence list had been circulated and the correspondence was left 

‘on the table’ for Councillors attention. 

 

17/147 To receive reports (if any) from Parish Councillor Representatives 

 None  

 

17/148 Neighbourhood Plan  

Cllr Sinkins reported that the Regulation 16 consultation had been delayed due 

to the report not being signed off and would now take place between 7
th

 March 

and 18
th

 April 2018. There would be copies of the Plan available at the Crown, 

the Church and Lostwithiel Library. 

 

17/149 Planning 

None 

 

17/135 Village Playing Field 

The Clerk reported that Cormac would continue to undertake the RoSPA 

safety checks on the equipment for £538.00 pa pro rata. It was proposed by 

Cllr Turner Cllr Sinkins and RESOLVED that the Cormac quote should be 

accepted.  

Cornwall Council had agreed to provide a new scramble net as well as 

bringing the remaining equipment up to standard before handover. 

 

17/136 Arrangements for Annual Parish Meeting 

There would be no Neighbourhood Plan business this year but hopefully 

Roselyon School would have firm proposals for their passing place(s) by then 

and this would be an opportunity for the public to comment.  

 

17/137 To receive reports (if any) from Parish Councillors (at the discretion of the 

            Chairman) 

Cllr Challis had found some dumped tyres on Helman Tor, which had been 

collected by Cornwall Council 

Cllr Paterson noted that roads in the parish had been in a terrible state recently 

and covered with slurry. It was noted that the parish council had put an article 

in the recent Granite Towers reminding farmers of their obligations during and 

following a slurry spreading excersise.  

  

Date of Next Meeting  

Council - 4
th

 April 2018 @ 6.30pm 



Annual Parish Meeting – 4
th

 April 2018 @ 7pm 

 

Meeting Closed 7.27pm  

 

       

 

 

 


